
WOMEN’S NEWSLETTER DECEMBER 2022
_____________________________________________________________

Hello Ladies,
Thank you to those members who supported Closing
Day and Prize Giving. For those who were unable to
attend I want to share a few highlights.
Player of the Year Janet Osborn and Catherine Bell.
We haven't had joint winners since 2017.
Janet Christie-Anderson Cup was won by
Stephanie Beth and Jennifer Cho.
Weekend Ringers Jenny Clark and Weekend Year
2000 Closing Day trophy was won by Julie O’Neill.

All other winners can be found on the 2022 Winners
List click here. Congratulations to all winners. For the
Prize Giving photos click here.
Thank you to the many members who participated in
the competition matches throughout the year and our
appreciation to Fay Cooper who diligently contacted
members to remind them of match closing dates.
Programme 2023 We are currently awaiting
confirmation of some dates and then we will have the
Calendar and copies available in the Changing
Room.
Club Championships 2023
1st Qualifying Round Week 4th February
2nd Qualifying Round Week 22nd February
3rd Qualifying Round Week 7th March
The Final will be played Sunday 14th May.
Stableford Series 2023 (formerly Frogmore). The
Pro Shop has kindly agreed to sponsor the 10 -
month Series with a $50 voucher for each month’s
winner. A big thank you to Anthony Doyle.
__________________________________________

STABLEFORD SERIES

The Frogmore
Final was won by
Janet
Christie-Anderson,
followed by Ina
Lee-Hall and June
Edwards.
A huge thank you to
Rosie Austin being a

very generous sponsor for the last two years.
Please pay Frogmore a visit for your Christmas
shopping, they have a great selection of beautiful
gifts and clothing.

Frogmore is located at
176 Papanui Road,
Merivale
www.frogmore.co.nz)

______________________________________

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1I7aLMVg6KdCewb0LGPN28fD-d2Jr_SSY/view?usp=share_link
https://photos.app.goo.gl/84jEr5jmvukG5NAp7
http://www.frogmore.co.nz


HYDE TROPHY and MITCHELL TROPHY

Both trophies were won by Marina
Neylon. Congratulations.
(This is a correction to our last
newsletter)

_________________________________________

GRANDMOTHERS’ DAY

We had a huge turnout for
Grandmothers’ Day which was
generously sponsored by Helen
Macleod-Walker with fantastic
prizes.
The Winner was Dawn MacKenzie,
followed by Ina Lee-Hall and June
Edwards.
Congratulations to Dawn and a big

thank you to Helen Mac.
__________________________________________

POLLOCK GOES BACK TO BACK

What a weekend for our Pollock Cup team on
Sunday 27th November playing at Russley in testing
conditions. Rain persisted during the day however
our Pollock team was confident and upbeat,
maintaining pressure on their opponents from
Waitikiri from tee off, in a bid to retain the Pollock Cup
for the second year in a row. And that they did. We

won 4-2 and our joy was immeasurable.
Catherine Bell, Olive Tapu, Nicky Webb and Mel
Brew had wins and Mel Newburn and Jennifer Cho
had very close games but lost.
It gave our team a real boost and a lift to see the
Christchurch Golf Club members out supporting us.
Never underestimate the difference a “great shot” or
“you are doing well” does to us as we play.  We thank

you. We have 10 members in the playing squad and
this year each reserve played. Hellen Kroeger, our
terrific club captain, played a game for us AND WON
her match, earlier in the season.
We appreciate our caddies greatly, and value how
much they help by hauling our bags through either
wet heavy, or hot sunny humid conditions and they
keep us cheerful.
A very big thank you to our caddies: Terry Cain,
Marina Neylon, June Edwards, Hellen Kroeger, Helen
Richmond, Dawn McKenzie and Jeanette Lawrence.

Mel Brew and Robyn Gilliespie - Managers
__________________________________________

INTERPROVINCIAL SELECTED

We are delighted to announce that four of our
players from the 2022 winning Pollock Cup team
have been selected to represent Canterbury at the
New Zealand Women's   Interprovincials,   to
be played at the
Omanu &
Tauranga Golf
Clubs from 06-10
December.
Congratulations to
Catherine Bell,
Olive Tapu, Nicola
Webb and Mel
Newburn. This is
such an amazing achievement and we wish them all
the very best for the tournament.
Their progress can be tracked at www.golf.co.nz

Mel Brew
__________________________________________

HAMPER  DAY

A big THANK YOU to Rosie Austin, Dawn
MacKenzie and Jeanette Lawrence for organising

another very
successful
Hamper Day,
raising over
$6,000 for the
Club.
A huge THANK
YOU to all our
sponsors and

members for their support and generosity.
__________________________________________

http://www.golf.co.nz/


MIXED NINE HOLE GROUP NEWS

At the end of November Pam and Rod Bourke-Shaw
hosted a lunch for the Nine Hole players and
partners at their lovely home in Mt Pleasant. We
enjoyed delicious food and good company in spite of
the weather!
Closing Day on 1st December was a fun day -
players had decorated their trundlers before heading
off for a team Ambrose, which everyone seemed to
enjoy...especially when the golf cart arrived with
bubbles and chocolate! Alison Bluck was awarded a
prize for the best decorated trundler. An enjoyable
lunch followed the golf.
There were two new trophies awarded this year - the
Edna Edmonds Rose
Bowl, now the Putting
Cup was awarded to
Alison Bluck. The
EMB Nutt Cup, for the
Most Improved Player
was awarded to Rod
Bourke-Shaw.
The LGU Medal was
awarded to Rose
Allan. Our Club Nine
Hole Champion Rose also received a voucher and
the Carthy Quirke Cup. Runner Up Alison Bluck
received a voucher,too.
Sally Young was presented with the Lee Cowlishaw
Trophy for October/ November.
Well done and congratulations to all the trophy
winners.
This has been another fun and successful year for
the Mixed Nine Hole Group and it is encouraging to
know there will be several new members joining us
next year.
My thanks to Janet Sweetman and Rose Allan for
their continued support and also to Hellen Kroeger
who has provided me with sound advice, guidance
and encouragement throughout the year.

Wendy Hollyer - Convenor
__________________________________________

GARDEN REPLANTED

On the initiative of June
Edwards and her helpers
Wendy Batchelor, Linda
Sumner, Jeanette Lawrence
and Lorraine Smith the
surrounds of the back the

paddock toilet block have been replanted. It looks
stunning. Thanks for all your hard work.
__________________________________________

SAVE THE DATE

17th January (Tuesday) OPENING DAY for 18
Hole and 9 Hole Mixed Players, Canadian
Foursomes with sign up sheet in the Changing
Room.

17th-19th MARCH - 150th ANNIVERSARY
CHRISTCHURCH GOLF CLUB
Register click here .
_________________________________________

As the year draws to a close I would like to thank
Rick Vincent, not sure how we would cope without
him - all questions answered, always with a smile.
Mike Hadley - thank you for coping with all the
issues of a General Manager, and Anthony Doyle
and team thank you for your ongoing support and
generous sponsorship. A huge thank you to the Bar
and Kitchen Staff for looking after our wellbeing.
______________________________________

I wish you happy holidays, enjoy the festive season
with family and friends and a happy New Year full of
peace and joy.

Women’s Club Captain
Email:
ChristchurchGolfLadies@gmail.com
Phone: 021-111 6120

https://www.christchurchgolf.co.nz/150th-registration?ComeFromCat=2153
mailto:ChristchurchGolfLadies@gmail.com

